Figue's Friday, 18th July NFWSI FTTFR



A message from Mrs Hodson...

How can we possibly be at the end of the academic year-where has the time gone?! Our jam packed term has ended by celebrating our wonderful Year 4 children, making sure that their last week with us at Kingsfield has been as memorable as possible. The week has seen them enjoy a bowling trip, leavers disco and a final forest school session. Today we have welcomed their families for one last time to join us for a violin concert and then onto the field for a picnic, which concluded with an almighty water fight! We then assembled on the yard to bid them a fond farewell with a guard of honour, as we clapped and cheered to celebrate them leaving school for the last time, before going on to make us proud on the next stage of their schooling journey. It has been an absolute pleasure having each and every one of the children as members of our school family. We are delighted we have been able to give the children lots of happy memories and we wish them great success and

On a personal note, I would also like to say thank you for all your support throughout this year-what a brilliant year it has been! happiness in the future.

We cannot wait for next year, working in partnership to build on the successes of this year.

We hope you all have a lovely summer break, from Mrs Hodson, Ozzy, Elvis and all at Team Kingsfield.

PS we look forward to welcoming you back to school on Wednesday, 3rd September.

Class	Attendance
Brilliant Butterflies	98.18%
Busy Bees	92.08%
Charming Cheetahs	95.65%
Perfect Panthers	91.82%
Learning Lions	92.5%
Super Squirrels	91.88%
Fantastic Foxes	91.94%
Wise Owls	98.67%

This Week's Winners is: Wise Owls



As we approach the end of the school year, please could we politely request that all balances for school lunches, trips, **Nursery Wrap Around Care and Kool Kids** are cleared on your ParentPay accounts as soon as possible. Sadly this year, we had nearly £900 of unpaid debts, which directly impacts our children and the resources and opportunities that we can provide-thank you for your cooperation and understanding.

Please could we also ask you to check that the details we hold on Arbor are correct and up-to-date. Thank you so much.



Our whole school attendance target is 96%.

This week, our school attendance was: 94.04%

Celebrations



Freddie and Llewy alongside their teammates won the Excelvent cup 2025 in Crewe on Saturday competing against both U8 and U7 teams.

Other Celebrations....

Well done to Freddie & Llewy who got player of the match in football

Well done to Libbie who received a trophy for goalkeeper award in football

Well done to Jaxon who received a trophy for premier soccer skills award

Good Luck to the children who are taking part in the Dance Glitter Ball Show this weekend

Please send an email to office.kng@cflptrust.co.uk if you would like to share any of your child's outside of school achievements.



Goodbye & Good Luck...









HOLIDAY CLUBS

Kingsfield First School Gunn Street, Biddulph, ST8 6AY

We are excited to welcome you all to our action-packed holiday clubs throughout the summer of 2025. Our program of sports, games, crafts and special events will give every child an unforgettable experience that will live long in the memory.

MULTI-SPORTS · SPECIAL EVENTS · GAMES ARTS & CRAFTS · INFLATABLES · COMPETITIONS







FULL DAY 09:00-15:30 £23.50

AM 09:00-12:15 PM 12:15-15:30

£15.00

Wrap-Around:

AM 08:00-09:00 £4.00

PM 15:30-17:00

£6.00











EXPIRES JULY 01



Parents can enable push notifications when installing the Parent App on their phone, which means they'll be notified when they've been sent a new in-app message (whether they're logged in or not).



Sometimes, parents may stop receiving push notifications to their phones. Even though they may have enabled push notifications on their phones, iOS devices occasionally block push notifications if the phone is receiving a lot of them.

If they do stop receiving messages, they can complete the below steps to enable them again:

Close the Parent App (make sure that it's not running at the background - see this video on how to do this)

- 1. Go to your settings and switch OFF push notifications for the Parent App.
- Restart your phone.
- 3. Go to the settings and switch ON push notification for the Parent App.
- Restart your phone again.
- 5. You should then be able to receive push notifications again.



